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Hosted by Neath Port Talbot County Borough Council 
Welfare Rights Unit and Macmillan Cancer Support
Friday 1st June 2012 

Gwyn Hall, Orchard St, Neath SA11 1DU
AGENDA

9.30
Registration and refreshments

10.00
Welcome: Cllr Ali Thomas, Leader of Neath Port Talbot CBC
10.10
Guest speaker: Susan Morris – General Manager Wales, Macmillan Cancer Support
10.25
Guest speaker: Christina Beatty – Sheffield Hallam University on the local, regional and national impact of the reform of incapacity benefits
11.15
Questions for speakers, Information Exchange and NAWRA updates
11.45
Break

12.00
Workshops session one (see ‘workshop options’ on following pages)
1.00
Lunch 
Lunch will be provided
2.00
Workshops session two (see ‘workshop options’ on following pages)
3.00
Feedback from workshops
3.05
Guest speakers: Mark Drakeford AM and Kirrin Davidson on the future of the Social Fund in an era of devolution
3.55 Closing remarks
4.00
Close
GUEST SPEAKERS
Susan Morris became General Manager for Macmillan Cancer Support in Wales in December 2011. She joined the charity as senior development manager working with a range of partners throughout Wales including NHS organisations, local authorities and other charities to improve cancer services. 

Before joining Macmillan, Susan had an extensive and highly successful career in NHS Wales management working across acute and community care. 
She has an ongoing interest in theories of change and complexity in management and organisations and has an MSC in Organisation Consulting. 
Susan acts as media spokesperson for Macmillan in Wales. She leads the policy and public affairs agenda, taking a strategic role in campaigning and influencing the direction and delivery of cancer services in Wales.

Susan is also chair of the Wales Cancer Alliance, a group of nine leading national cancer charities in Wales. 
Christina Beatty is a Principal Research Fellow at the Centre for Regional Economic and Social Research (CRESR) at Sheffield Hallam University. Over the past 20 years she has, along with Professor Steve Fothergill, undertaken research which has sought to highlight the concentration of incapacity benefits and hidden unemployment in the older industrial parts of Great Britain. Her recent work includes looking at the impacts of welfare reform on those who claim Incapacity Benefit or Employment and Support Allowance. She is also currently involved in the national evaluation of Housing Benefit reforms on those within the private rented sector.

Christina’s talk will focus on findings from a recent report released by CRESR which seeks to identify the local, regional and national impact of the reform of incapacity benefits. The report estimates the scale of the impact of welfare reform for IB/ESA claimants for all local authorities across Britain. The report estimates that by 2014 the reforms will cut incapacity numbers by nearly one million, of which more than 800,000 will be existing incapacity claimants. The research also identifies to what extent these claimants will be diverted back into other parts of the benefit system.
Mark Drakeford worked as a probation officer and community development worker before becoming a professor of social policy and applied social sciences at Cardiff University. Between 2000 and 2010 he worked as the Cabinet’s health and social policy advisor, at the Welsh Government, latterly heading the First Minister’s political office. In May 2011 he was elected as Labour AM for Cardiff West and now chairs the Assembly’s health and social care committee.
Kirrin Davidson is a graduate of Cardiff University and works as a researcher in Mark Drakeford’s office. He is co-author of the Bevan Foundation pamphlet on the future of the Social Fund, Abolishing the Safety Net.
This session will focus on the future of the Social Fund, concentrating on those parts which are to be dispersed to local authorities in England and to the Assembly in Wales and the Parliament in Scotland. As well as providing an update on the different approaches being taken, the discussion will raise questions about the whole nature of the ‘welfare state’ in an era of devolution.

WORKSHOP OPTIONS
All four workshops will run in both the morning and afternoon sessions.
1.
Everything you wanted to know about Tribunals (within reason!) but were afraid to ask - Peter Maddox, District Tribunal Judge
This workshop will provide a judicial perspective on evidential and procedural issues that regularly arise before tribunals. The aim will be to:
a. Facilitate a discussion and exchange of views based on a number of short scenarios that will be provided on the day: and

b. Maximise your effectiveness as a representative.
Peter Maddox was appointed as a salaried District Tribunal Judge on 3rd January 2012. He is based in Cardiff. Before this he sat as a fee paid judge for nine years and was HM Coroner for Bridgend and the Glamorgan Valleys and Powys for four years.

2. 
Effective benefit claims for people affected by cancer – Macmillan Cancer Support 
A diagnosis of a serious illness can turn someone’s life upside down and the benefit system is not always flexible enough or adequate to fill the gaps. People in this situation need skilled and effective advice and advocacy on benefits. The introduction of ESA has further complicated matter for people with cancer and their families.
Macmillan Cancer Support has a long history of providing benefits advice on an area basis in partnership with local advice agencies.

A number of Macmillan professionals will be leading the workshops including Helen Powell, Senior Welfare Rights Officer at Neath Port Talbot Welfare Rights Unit and Macmillan South Wales benefits co-ordinator and Tina Smith, Macmillan Welfare Rights Officer from Neath Port Talbot Welfare Rights Unit.

3. 
Work related stress – ‘a workshop for us as does’ – Patrick Hill, Manchester Assertive Outreach and Manchester Mind 
This workshop aims to raise an awareness of workplace stress in yourself and others. 

It will look at some symptoms, causation and possible help to alleviate work related stress. It will provide some information about a sometimes taboo subject. A main part of the workshop will be for participants to look at their own circumstances to see what they can see that they might not have noticed before.

4. 
Working in partnership to mitigate the worst effects of the LHA changes - Neath Port Talbot CBC 
The LHA rate cap and the extension of the Single Room Rate to all those under 35 are likely to put added strain on those dealing with homelessness and the precariously housed. This workshop will look at ways that staff working in welfare rights, housing and housing benefit can work together to find alternative solutions to those affected by the LHA cuts.
Multi-Agency Working in NPT: Alanna Sokolski – Housing Options, Housing Benefit and Financial Inclusion Officer (Grant funded)
· local context, extent of the impact on Neath Port Talbot CBC

· working with other agencies

· DHP working arrangements

DWP Initiative: Marcia Williams – Wallich/SP Team Swansea

· Website and Broker initiative

Accessing the Private Sector: Donna Evans – Homelessness Prevention Officer Neath Port Talbot CBC

· Social Lettings Agency (SLA)

· support and tenancy sustainment

· what we have achieved in SLA 

TRANSPORT AND MAPS

A map of Neath showing the meeting venue, station and our chosen pub and hotel.

http://g.co/maps/t4xrg
ACCOMMODATION
The BlueBell Hotel

The Parade
Neath SA11 1RA

01639 644000

info@thebluebellhotel.co.uk
www.thebluebellneath.co.uk
When you contact them, mention that you are attending a conference organised by Neath Port Talbot County Borough Council and you will receive a reduction on the usual rate. For more details on this, please contact Karen Harris-Barfoot in the Welfare Rights Unit 01639 685225 or k.barfoot@npt.gov.uk
PRE-MEETING SOCIAL EVENTS
· From about 6pm onwards on Thursday 31st May, members of the NPT Welfare Rights Unit will be around to meet up with you in the David Protheroe pub at 7 Windsor Road, Neath SA11 1LS.  It is in a very convenient situation being almost immediately opposite the railway station. The David Protheroe is a Wetherspoon’s, so don’t forget that Thursday night is curry night! 
· Alternatively, there are plans to make the most of the summer evening and take on some of the world class mountain biking trails in the nearby Afan Forest Park.  Bike hire is available.  If you’d like to come along, please contact phil.hanns@durham.gov.uk
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